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  Minutes of Brunswick & Colleges Nursery Schools
Full Governing Body Meeting
 held at Brunswick Nursery School on 
Tuesday 19 June 2018, 7.00pm
	Agenda item
	Governors present:  Amanda Bannister, Louise Bedford, Chris Willis Pickup, Joye Rosenstiel, Lisa Faulkner, Kerry Walpole, Liz Torres, Davide Fiorentino, Carolyn Purser, Rachel Cuthbert,  Keara Harris (from 7.15pm) Phil Summerton - Ysanne Austin & Gill Learmond (from 7.30pm)
Others present:, Ian Cooper, Kimberley Rayson (Associate members),
 Sonia Swindells (clerk)
The meeting was quorate
	Action by

	
	Chris welcomed Davide, Rachel and Carolyn to their first Full Governing Body meeting and there was a quick introductory round.
	

	1.
	Apologies:  Received and accepted from Vicky Bliss
	

	2.
	Declaration of Eligibility/register of pecuniary interests: Ysanne stated that she was working in a consultant role for the Teaching Schools Alliance and is also a City Councillor.
	

	3.
	Next meeting dates – Chris explained that the extra meeting scheduled for September was to discuss the SDP.  All governors to email Sonia to confirm whether or not they were able to attend.  Sonia to email venue details prior to meeting.
Extraordinary FGB – Tuesday 25 September, 7.00pm- venue tbc
FGB
Tuesday 16 October 7.00pm at Colleges
FGB
Tuesday 5 March 2019, 7.00pm at Brunswick
FGB
Tuesday 18 June 2019, 7.00pm at Colleges
	All

	4.


	Minutes from the last meeting & Matters arising: Minutes from the last FGB & Budget Ratification meetings had been circulated with the Agenda.  
Matters arising - Any matters arising were to be covered on tonight’s agenda.
The minutes were then agreed and were signed as a true record of the meeting.
	

	5.
	Draft Minutes from Committees – M&R, Care & Marketing & Curriculum & Standards

These had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Chris explained that these were for information only and would be signed off at the next relevant committee meeting.  
M&R – The following items were to be discussed in more detail at this meeting:
Catering and GDPR.
	

	6.

	Ofsted Inspection at Colleges – Amanda stated that she had received the draft report today.  It was still confidential until published by Ofsted.  However, she shared the report’s findings with the governors.   Kerry, Chris and Carolyn had met the inspector and

Amanda wished to thank Carolyn for her support throughout the day.  Amanda was extremely pleased with the outcome and very proud of all the staff and children at Colleges.

                                                                                                                                    Cont’d …/
	

	6.
	Cont’d …/

On behalf of all the governors, Chris congratulated Amanda and all the Colleges team.

Joye also said how pleased she was and that it proves all the hard work in the formation and running of the Federation had been successful.
It was agreed that the development point outlined in the report would be looked at the SDP meeting in September.
	

	7.

	Report from the Chairs –  Chris apologised for not producing a written report due to lack of content and time pressures.
Joye – she reported that she had attended a meeting with County Council, Jon Lewis and Early Years Team to discuss funding.  She was concerned that the CC seemed focussed on the fact that PVI’s (Private & Voluntary) settings could provide care cheaply.  Nursery Schools are seen as expensive.  Staff retention was generally better than most PVI’s and maintained nursery schools also had the ability to support other settings.
It was explained to the new governors that there is a long term funding issue – If the Government do not increase the amounts given to LA’s for nursery funding there will be a serious financial deficit after this year (2018/19).
Funding -  Amanda reported that at the nursery heads meeting last week they had proposed a working group, made up of 2 governors from each nursery, who would meet so that when the government made their announcement (currently due in the Autumn) we would be in a position to respond collectively.  

Ysanne confirmed she had maintained the Save our Nursery Schools website domain.

Chris agreed with the nursery heads proposal but also felt that the CNF should have a small working group to look at Funding issues.  The following people volunteered:

Chris, Davide, Joye, Phil, Ysanne & Lisa.

Chris – he stated that he had received an email from Lucy Brady who had made the decision to resign from the governing body due to time restraints and work commitments. 

This left a vacancy which it was agreed would remain until the skills audit had been completed.
Kimberley then stated she also felt due to time pressures she would also have to resign from the governing body.  Ian also felt it was time for him to resign but agreed to stay until the Full Governors meeting in October.
Chris formally thanked Kimberley and Lucy for their contributions over the past years.
	

	8.
	Head teacher’s report:  The written report had been circulated prior to meeting.   

Recording & Reporting Racist Incidents: There were no reports of racist incidents.

Review pupil exclusions: There were no exclusions.

Amanda asked if anyone had any questions regarding the report.  Phil queried the purpose of it.  It was explained that it was intended to be a factual/informative report and that the detail was to be found in the School Development Plan.   
It was agreed to amend the table on the first page so it showed the total possible in brackets at each setting. 

Amanda explained that there had been a number of high level Child Protection cases at Colleges and confirmed that Keara, Safeguarding governor, was aware of this.

Staffing – Amanda handed out a new staffing structure and outlined the staff changes as per her written report.  She said that despite being very sorry to lose Vicky, her leaving had given the opportunity to reassess the staff structure and change the dynamics which

was a positive move.                                                                                Cont’d… /
	Amanda/Sonia

	8. 
	Cont’d …/
She reported that interviews were taking place tomorrow for a level 3 keyworker at Colleges.

Teaching Schools – The Nursery schools are working together well as a team.  The aims for next year are to focus on outreach, training and peer to peer support.  Ysanne explained that the Trust was still being finalised and that TS were working with the ICT service to implement an IT system – this would have capital and set up cost implications.
Nursery Governor Networking Group - All agreed to this proposal (see Chair’s report above).
Catering – For the benefit of new governors Amanda outlined the history of food provision at the nurseries. CCS (a school meals provider) had announced they would cease to trade from October 2018.  Brunswick had moved away from their services around 5 years ago and now used Aspens Catering.  Meals are delivered in hot boxes from Mayfield School.
Colleges however had been using CCS and therefore needed a new provider.

They had approached several companies but were now hoping to receive a contract from Aspens in the next few days.  Meals for both nurseries would be cooked at Mayfield and then delivered to each site.  It was hoped in the longer term for Aspens to cook the meals at Colleges for both nurseries.
	Amanda

	9.
	Finance – An overall summary report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Chris suggested that if anyone had specific questions they should email Joann.
Daisy Room – Chris stated that as had been discussed at the recent M&R committee it was necessary to look at the viability of running this provision.  Amanda and Joann had already started looking at the figures and Phil agreed to assist Joann with scenario planning to see if there was a model that was acceptable for the future.
A decision would need to be reached by March 2019 at the latest.

Models to be produced by October FGB meeting.
	Amanda/Phil/

Joann

	10.
	Marketing update – Chris stated that Brunswick were full for September but Colleges had 20 spaces so there was an urgent need to ‘advertise’ this in the coming weeks.
Rachel and Sonia had met to discuss the leaflet/poster that had been put together by the C&M marketing sub-committee.  Rachel had spoken with a parent who had designed and produced several posters for the Friends of Brunswick.  A proof copy would be circulated asap.  Once approved this could be sent to current parents, delivered to local community areas and placed on certain specific Social Media groups.
Amanda stated that a TA at Colleges was keen to start and maintain a Facebook page.
	Rachel/Sonia

Liz/Kimberley

	11.
	Annual Child Protection & Safeguarding Monitoring Review - Amanda had recently attended a local education safeguarding meeting and was informed this would be sent out shortly.  Amanda to complete, Chairs of Governing body to sign off.
	Amanda/

Joye/Chris

	12.
	Policies – Single Central Record – Kerry to review both schools SCR’s before the end of term.
	Kerry

	13.
	Governor Monitoring Visits  -  

Liz had carried out EAL visits to both nurseries.  Phil had a tour around Colleges nursery this term. Ysanne had visited Brunswick to look at the tracker assessment method and her report would be circulated once complete.
Ysanne & Kimberley would visit Brunswick for an SEN visit this term.
	Ysanne/Sonia

Kimberley/

Ysanne

	14.
	GDPR – The ICT Service had been appointed as the CNF’s Data Protection Officer (in alliance with the other 4 nursery schools).  Privacy Notices had been placed on both websites and other actions as per M&R minutes were in hand.
GDPR to be a standing item on future FGB & M&R agendas.
	Sonia

	15.
	Safeguarding – Nothing additional to report (see (8) Headteacher’s report)
	

	16.
	Any Other Business:   

a. Prevent Strategy on-line training:
http://course.ncalt.com/Channel_General_Awareness/01/index.html
Any governors who had not completed Prevent training should do so as soon as possible and inform Sonia once completed.

b. Governor Skills Audit  – forms will be sent out in July to complete over the summer. They can then be reviewed at the October meeting.

c. Terms of reference for committees – amended drafts to be circulated in July to review over the summer and bring to October FGB.

d. School Development Plan – This is ‘owned’ by the governors.  Ian asked if the headteacher’s performance management targets should be based on the SDP.  It was stated that the PM targets were confidential between the HT and the PM governors.

Ysanne agreed to ask advice from the external adviser later this term.
e. Governors Annual report to Parents – Joye explained that traditionally this had been a two sided newsletter which was produced and handed out to parents in the last few weeks of term.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Chris/Joye would write a one page letter which would be available for the new parent’s evenings.  This would also be given to current parents and placed on the websites.
Sonia to circulate dates of events for governors this term. 
A Governor/Staff social event would be discussed at the October meeting.

Date of Next FGB Meetings: See 3 above

Dates for other meetings:

Care & Marketing – Thursday 4 October 2018, at Colleges
Management & Resources –Tuesday 13 November at Brunswick

Curriculum & Standards  – Tuesday 27 November at Brunswick
Meeting Closed:  9.24pm
	All 
All

Chris/Sonia/
All

Chris/Joye 

(2 July)

Sonia

Sonia agenda
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       Chris Willis Pickup, Co-Chair of Governors

